
 

 
 

Dear Little Chapel on the 
Boardwalk family, 

Sometime ago I was standing in 
line at the deli counter at Harris 
Teeter and I overheard a 
conversation between a couple of 
friends about dieting.  I started to 
half listen because I could stand to 
lose a few pounds, and also one of 
the men started getting louder and 
I couldn’t help but hear.  

The man was trying to explain all 
the things you could eat, and the 
portions you could eat on this diet 
but the others in the group kept 
interrupting him saying a diet like 
that would not work.   

The gentleman continued to argue 
with the others, trying to convince 
them that this particular diet 
works.   

One of the members of the group 
began to give “physiological 
evidence” as to why the diet would 
not work.  Just then the man’s wife 
joined them and as she did, her 

husband said, “Would you please 
tell these people that the diet 
works?”   

She looked around at the small 
group and said, “Six months ago 
my husband weighed 235 pounds. 
He has been on that diet for a little 
more than seven months and he 
now weighs 198.  My husband is 
proof the diet works.” 

Needless to say, that ended the 
argument.  The reality of that one 
man’s experience negated all the 
reasoning of those in the group, 
and even though some might have 
remained skeptical, as the old 
saying goes, “the proof is in the 
pudding.”   

You can always argue about 
things but living proof is the 
argument for which there is no 
reply. 

I think one of the greatest tasks of 
the church today is to quit arguing 
its case verbally and demonstrate 
what the church is about with 
changed lives; lives that are 
transformed by the power of God.  

You can present sociological and 
psychological data that 
reasonably convinces that human 
nature doesn’t radically change, 
but when even one person has 
found new life then that is an 
unanswerable argument for the 

fact that God in Christ does 
change lives. 

This summer, I encourage you to 
put the Book of Acts on your 
reading list and read about Paul’s 
journeys.   

At different places along the way 
people would begin debating with 
him about the Christian faith and 
he would reply, “One day I was 
going to Damascus…”  and the 
difference between Saul, who then 
became Paul before and after that 
trip was proof of what God could 
do. His personal experience, his 
own transformation was his 
strongest argument. 

Do we live our lives in such a way 
that we are proof of the existence 
of God?  Has God changed us, 
transformed us in such a way that 
simply by looking at us people 
receive a clearer picture of what 
the church is all about?  

Something to think about…    

See you Sunday at the place 
where lives can be changed. 

                                Blessings, 

                         Pastor Pat  
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Ushers     
June 3 

Youth Sunday - Youth to Usher  
Mary Jo & Gary Kohunsky assis ingt  

June 10 
Ann and Jim Martz; Patti Seitter   
& Janice Allen 

June 17 
Stephany Del Re’ & David Long;  
Becky Smith & Janice Allen 

June 24 
Ada & Jim Legg; Helen Brumbaugh  
& Janice Allen 
 

Liturgists 
June 3 (Youth Sunday)  Youth 
June 10   Marti Rowlands 
June 17   Brenda Parker 
June 24   Joyce Bradley 

 

Officers 
 

June 3 & 10  Jim Alexander  
                      Al  Wordsworth 
 
June 17        Marcia Rabun  
                     Jean Schild 
 
June 24        Gail & Bill Miller 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

CONGRATULATIONS ! 
 
Jane Hughes has a new Grandbaby 
girl, Amber Elizabeth Hughes, born 
Friday, May 11, just in time for 
Mother's Day, in Denver, CO.  She is 
the first baby for Jane’s second son, 
Jef ,f  and his wife Melissa Hughes.   

 

April 2018 
Financial Status ($) 

Income                48,131 
Expenditures      33,908 
Net Income         14,223 

Year to date 
Income               160,363 
Expenditures     153,314 
Net Income            7,050 

 
Please continue to remember Little 
Chapel financially during the summer 
months.  A special thank you to 
everyone who is helping Little Chapel 
continue to move in a positive 
direction financially. 
 
Blessings from Finance and 
Stewardship Committees       
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The session met for a stated meeting on Monday, 

May 21, at 7:00 PM.  At the beginning of this 

meeting Captain Bishop, Police Chief of 

Wrightsville Beach, met with the elders to discuss 

church security. Captain Bishop toured our 

building and made recommendations to enhance 

the security at the Little Chapel. The session will 

be taking steps in the near future in an effort to 

provide greater security for our members and staff, 

especially during worship services, but during the 

work week as well.   

 

As a result of our security talk with Captain Bishop, 

the exterior doors on Oxford Street will now remain 

locked at all times.  If parking on Oxford Street 

during worship, it will be necessary to walk around 

the building to the main entrance to enter the 

sanctuary. 

 

The session was happy to welcome new members 

Marley Hall, Beth and Ron Price, Sheila Sahlad, 

and Phyllis and Scott Warren on Sunday, May 20.  

 

The session noted with sadness the death of our 

dear member Tim Karp.  Tim will be so missed by 

this congregation. In recent years Tim was working 

in the sound room, providing such an important 

service during our worship services.  

 

Sophia Grace Cartier, great granddaughter of 

Marjorie Cartier, was baptized at the beach service 

on May 20, 2018.  We welcome this new child into 

the kingdom! 

 

The children and youth of the church will be leading 

the 10:30 worship service Sunday, June 3.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Traveling Communion will also be held on Sunday, 

June 3. 

 

In reviewing the financial summary for April, the 

session was pleased to receive the report from the 

financial secretary, Joan Denney, that our giving 

for the first quarter has been very good and we 

anticipate that this trend will continue.  Thanks to 

the congregation for responding to our requests for 

increased giving in view of a projected financial 

deficit for the year. 

 

The Christian Education Committee reports that 

plans are underway for our Vacation Bible School, 

scheduled for June 25 - 28.  Volunteers are needed 

to help!! Signups are underway.   

 

The Little Chapel Art and Stained Glass Historical 

Tour, presented by Janice Allen and Linda Allen, 

May 2, was wonderful!  Those in attendance were 

so blessed by the meticulous research provided by 

Janice and by the description of her process for 

stained glass by Linda. Thank you to Janice and 

Linda for all your information.  We learned so much 

about our history. What a wonderful opportunity for 

us to hear details of our heritage in art at the Little 

Chapel. 

 

The Stewardship Committee has established a 

Task Force for Fund-Raising at the Little Chapel. 

Members Sherry Alexander, Helen Brumbaugh, 

Christine Kennedy, Jim Rivenbark and Becky 

Smith will be exploring new methods for providing 

increased funds for the church. Their first meeting 

will be on June 13.  Keep this new committee in 

your prayers! 

 

                MAY MEETING HIGHLIGHTS 
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A huge Thank You to the Presbyterian Women’s Circles for your support of the Church Women 

United Migrant Ministry in Eastern North Carolina.  Little Chapel ladies prepared 13 Migrant Health 

Kits!  Your generous contributions will provide basic health needs to the man workers arriving in our 

area during the year. 

City-wide, over 350 kits were donated at an estimated cost of $10,500.  Also, over 100 men’s and 

women’s long-sleeve shirts were given, and one local church gave a financial contribution of $576 

to the Telemon Corporation to purchase migrant kits. 

 

Thanks also for supporting the CWU Friendship Day Celebration and Luncheon on May 4.  Four 

LCOB members attended the event at St. Paul’s Evangelical Lutheran Church.  We participated in 

the worship service which focused on our gratitude for God’s presence with us as we respond to 

childhood hunger, which is one of the most important human needs at the present time.   

Four representatives from the Telemon Corporation expressed appreciation for all of the church 

donations, and for the Christian love extended to our area migrant workers.  The meeting concluded 

with a delicious luncheon prepared by the ladies at St. Paul’s. 

Thank you, Little Chapel, for your faithful support of Wilmington Church Women United. 

Blessings, 

Jean Northrop 
CWU Representative 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CHURCH WOMEN UNITED 

Thank you for your generous Mother's Day Offering of $390.00  
which will be divided between Elderhaus and Children's Hope Alliance.   

Your contribution to Elderhaus will help manage the health and medical needs of the elderly 
of our community.  Children’s Hope Alliance will benefit from your contribution by helping 

sustain Christian care to children and families. 

Thank you again for being such a caring congregation! 
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The Carousel Center’s mission is two-fold: to meet the physical, emotional, and psychological 

needs of children who have suffered physical or sexual abuse or extreme neglect, and to improve 

the community through child abuse education and prevention. 

Founded in 2000, they serve children throughout southeastern North Carolina, focusing on New 

Hanover, Pender, and Brunswick counties.  In last year alone, they provided services to 501 

unduplicated, new child abuse victims.  Since January, 2015 the center has provided nearly 4,000 

child medical examinations.  80% of these children were between birth and twelve years old, 25% 

of whom were between three and five years old.  All of this care and counseling are provided 

regardless of insurance coverage status or ability to self-pay. 

Their greatest hope and goal is to return the child back to childhood. 

 

GLOW provides a unique public charter school environment for girls in 6th through 12th grades in 

which rigorous college preparatory education and college education are supported.  The school 

culture challenges students to live a balanced life that develops confidence and compassion, 

critical thinking and personal responsibility. 

Transportation to and from school is provided for each student since it is the only way the 

majority of students are able to attend school.  Breakfast and lunch are provided for many of 

their students because these may be the only meals they receive all day.  They also provide a free 

after-school program to give their students a safe educational environment until 6:00PM. 

Their request for a grant was to be either for their Free Meal Program or for their College Bound 

Program for enrichment activities.  The Endowment Committee did not specify which program and 

left this to their discretion. 

 

LEARNING MORE ABOUT OUR GRANT RECIPIENTS 
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THE SISTER ISAAC CENTER  

SUMMER UPDATE 

 

REMINDER:  No More Little Chapel Collections or Deliveries  

for The Sister Isaac Center until September 

 

Please remember that we stop collections for The Sister Isaac Center on our 

bench in June, July and August.  During the summer, the Sister Isaac Center bench 

is used for other missions.  After Labor Day, drivers will begin taking donations 

again.   

Please continue to leave toiletry items in the designated basket on the mission 

table throughout the summer months.  We can easily store these until the next 

delivery.   

The Sister Isaac Center is completely closed the month of August.  However, they 

will be open most of June and July (except the holidays) if you would like to drive 

your own donations downtown.   Most weeks they will be open Monday through 

Thursday from 9am until 11:30am.   

Please continue to call Ellen (470-7588) or Jacalyn (471-5959) if you have any 

questions about the dates/times the Center will open in June and July.  You may 

also call the office of Mary Ann Kotas at 762-5491, ext 135, to arrange for a van 

pick up for appliances or gently-used furniture.  Leave a message and a volunteer 

will return your call to arrange a time for pick-up.   
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MEMORIALS 
April – May 

 
Carson Davis 

 
Ms. Bertha Martin, Mr. & Mrs. William Schild 

 

Iola Barnhill 
 

Ms. Bertha Martin, Mr. & Mrs. Charles Booth, Ms. 
Mary Wilson, Ms. Jane Millard, Mr. Robert McCarl 
 

Timothy Karp 
 

Mr. & Mrs. Charles Harrell, Mr. & Mrs. Tom Solley, 
Mr. Bob Miller, Mr. Dickson Bridger, Mr. & Mrs. 
Charles North, Mr. & Mrs. Brian Ennis, Ms. Silvey 
Robinson, Ms. Bertha Martin, Ms. Debbie Martin,  
Mr. & Mrs. Patrick Bristow, Mr. & Mrs. Dean Cobble, 
Ms. Bonnie Warwick, Mr. & Mrs. Robert Andrew, 
Mr. & Mrs. Cameron Dudley, Mr. & Mrs. James 
Rivenbark, Mr. & Mrs. William Schild, Ms. Phyllis 
Wicker 

 
HONORARIUMS  

May 
 

Mrs. Margaret North, Honoree 

Deborah Garbers, Honorer 

 

 

 
 

Wednesday Night On the Boardwalk 
 

June 20  

6 pm - Sunset   

Pot Luck Dinner & BYOB 

 
The second event this season will be held  

June 20 from 6 pm to sunset. The location 

will continue to be same venue, Duneridge 

Resort, 2400 N Lumina Avenue, Wrightsville 

Beach next to Access #4. Parking will be 

permitted and free in the Duneridge parking 

areas. 

 

Dress comfortably and bring your bathing 

suits and towels! Sign-up sheets will be 

posted prior to the date in the narthex. 

Please bring family members and friends. 

Looking forward to seeing everyone and good 

weather on June 20th! 
 

If you have any suggestions concerning this 

event please share with me prior to June 

20th.   

 

Thank you, 

Stephany Del Re’, Congregational Life 

7



 
 
Our family would like to thank Little Chapel for the out-pouring of love and care 

shown us following Tim’s sudden death.  The delicious dinners brought to us 

helped so much.  The service was perfect.  He would have loved it.  The reception 

in the fellowship hall was wonderful.  Once again, the Little Chapel with the Big 

Heart has shown the love of God through their actions and we will always be 

grateful.   

      

The Karp Family 
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Children/Youth Sunday 
June 3 

10:30AM worship 
 

The youth will help lead worship this Sunday with 
the children's program.  Please be in the 
sanctuary by 9:15AM to rehearse.   
 

LCBPYC End of Year Beach Party 
June 3 

11:30AM – until 
 

Grab your swimsuit and beach gear--we're going 
to spend the afternoon at Access 20 directly 
following the 10:30AM worship service.  The 
church will provide sandwiches, bring your 
favorite drink, snack, or dessert to share.  All 
Children & Youth family and friends are 
welcome.   
 

PYC On Summer Break! 
 

Regular PYC weekly program is now on summer 
break.  We have two amazing trips planned in 
July and lots of ways to stay connected 
throughout the summer. 
 

Del Mar & Devotions 
June 10 - September 2 

Every Sunday 
9:15AM - 10:15AM 

 
Loop Donuts closed so we will now meet for 
summer Sunday School at Cafe Del Mar (located 
inside Tower 7).  These weekly gatherings are a 
GREAT way to stay connected during the 
summer months.  Drop off is at Cafe Del 
Mar.  Pick up is at Little Chapel on the 
Boardwalk.  We'll walk back to the church after 
our devotion time. 
 

 

 
 

Graduation Sunday 
June 10 

10:30AM worship service 
 

Congratulations Class of 2018!  We'll recognize 
all high school graduates during this worship 
service. 
 

Youth Volunteers Needed for VBS 
 

Mrs. Angela needs youth helpers for Vacation 
Bible School.  Dates are June 25 - 28 from 9AM - 
11:30AM.  Contact her to help. 
 

Male Chaperones Needed 
 

"Offer yourself as a role model of good action" - 
Titus 2:7 
We need a male chaperone for our two summer 
trips.  If you are unable to do a full week, we are 
happy to arrange a half week's stay among two 
male chaperones.  There is no greater gift you 
can give than to provide a Godly male presence 
to the young men of Little Chapel.  Please see 
Emily Donovan for details. 
 

Youth Mission Trip 
July 15 - 20 

Hinton Center in Hayesville, NC 
 

We have a great group headed to the 
Appalachian Mountains to serve others as Christ 
taught us.   
 

Montreat Youth Conference 
July 29 - August 4 

Montreat, NC 
 

Our youth group will join the Presbytery to attend 
Week VI of Montreat Youth Conference.  This will 
be our first time attending Montreat as a youth 
group, we're very excited. 
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Delores Dyer 
Little Chapel’s Office Administrator 
 

When friends ask you what you do, how do 

you describe your work? 

I tell them that I have the greatest boss 

in the world, I work for the Lord at Little 

Chapel and that I am basically the cog in 

the middle that keeps everything moving 

forward, and I love it! 

If there is such a thing, describe your 

typical day. 

I think you got it right, there isn’t 

anything typical about my day. I usually 

start each morning with an idea of what my 

day will look like and by the time 5 pm rolls 

around I’m lucky if I completed half of 

what was on my original list. My job is all 

about switching gears at a moment’s notice 

and not losing focus on what I was doing. 

One moment I am working on the Sunday 

bulletin and then, someone comes into the 

office and needs a parking sticker, or 

someone will call and need someone’s phone 

number or address, the copy machine quit 

working and I have to fix it, then there 

could be a maintenance issue at the 

Matthew House or at the Manse and I have 

to get someone out to repair it, or any 

number of other things will come up.  So I 

stop what I am doing, take care of the 

issue at hand, and when I finish with that, 

go back to working on the bulletin. It’s a 

constant juggle of duties and not losing 

focus on the task at hand. 

You’ve worked in government and in multiple 

businesses.  How does your work today 

compare to those positions? 

 

Yes, I have worked for the government, 

worked in manufacturing, and have worked 

for architectural firms; there is absolutely 

no comparison between working at LCOB 

and all of those other entities. In those 

other organizations, things were very 

regimented and very methodical. My work 

today actually means something to someone; 

it’s not just a financial or statistical report 

that gets filed. My work today is on a 

much more personal level because I have 

gotten to know the people who count and 

depend on my work, I get to see the end 

result and how it affects the people around 

me and I’m extremely grateful for that.  
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 What do you like most about your role as 

Little Chapel’s Office Administrator? 

That’s easy, it’s the people. I have 

absolutely loved getting to know the 

members of this congregation. It has been 

wonderful to witness the love and 

connection with one another that this 

congregation has. From the first day I 

started at Little Chapel I have been 

amazed at all of the work done by this 

congregation in God’s name.  

What has surprised you most about the 

position? 

I would have to say it is the sincere 

appreciation of the staff and congregation. 

I have never been thanked so much from so 

many people for what I do. It goes along 

with what I said earlier about this 

congregation being so supportive and loving, 

their love and support is given to me as 

well as each other and I appreciate it. 

Was this job what you expected it would 

be? 

Absolutely not! I came into this position 

with what I thought was a good 

understanding of what the job was, but it 

is so much more. 

As the Office Administrator at Little 

Chapel you must be ready at a moment’s 

notice for anything.  I did expect that, 

but not to the degree that is the reality. 

It’s also all of the little things that I have 

had to figure out as I go along. Certain 

things get done and have been done for a 

long time but no one seems to know where 

it originated from or what the next step 

is, so I have had to be a detective at 

times. It has been both challenging  at 

times and rewarding. 

What have you learned in the past year 

about yourself? 

I have learned that it’s okay to be human. 

I have never worked in a church before, so 

when I started working here I had my 

standards set so high that it was not 

achievable. I’ve always been on the other 

side, bringing in food or assisting where 

needed, I’ve never been on the side of the 

one delegating or organizing in the church. 

I think when I first started I felt like I 

had to be perfect at everything I did, but 

we all know, there is only one who was 

made perfect and that certainly is not me. 

I have learned that if you accept yourself 

and love yourself for who you are, who God 

made you to be, faults and all, and do your 

best; that is more than enough. As long as 

your heart and mind are in the right place 

and you keep God in the forefront of 

everything you do, everything will be just 

fine. 

Describe what you would do on an ideal 

weekend 

Don’t laugh at me, but to have no 

responsibilities would be so nice! Working 
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full time with a husband in school and a 

teenage daughter means I am constantly on 

the go. There always seems to be 

something that needs my attention, so to 

not have any obligations for a moment 

would be awesome!  

What do you do when you need to relax? 

When I get to actually stop and take time 

to relax, I usually try to spend that time 

with my family.  We load up the Jeep and 

drive out to the North End for the day. 

There’s nothing better than relaxing on the 

beach with a great book. Then go home and 

cook out on the grill and finish up the 

evening sitting out back at the fire pit. 

Imagine you are in your favorite 

restaurant, what do you order? 

I am a steak and potatoes girl all the way! 

New York Strip - medium rare, loaded 

baked potato, asparagus, no dessert. 

Tell us about your family? 

My family is my life. I met my husband 

Chris in 1999 at a mutual friend’s house 

and we knew immediately that we had a 

very special connection and we were 

married 8 months later. We knew we 

wanted to start a family right away and 

our daughter Sarah was born the very next 

year. Sarah will graduate from Ashely High 

School next year and is planning on 

attending CFCC. Chris is currently a 

student at CFCC in their RN program and 

will graduate in 2020. We have an 8 year 

old Bulldog named Axle, and a 13 year old 

Green Winged McCaw named Sammy.  

 

Now imagine you and your family are 

hosting dinner and you can invite any 3 

people – who would they be and why did you 

choose them? 

This one is easy, sorry but these people 

are not famous. It would be my Mother, 

because she was my best friend and we 

lost her at a very young age. My daughter 

was too young to remember her and it 

would be wonderful for her to know 

firsthand just how special her grandmother 

was. My Father, because there is so much 

I didn’t have a chance to get to know about 

him, even though he was with us until he 

was 77. He had so many life experiences 

and I didn’t even find out about some of 

them until after he passed away, makes me 

wonder about the things he didn’t tell me. 

Finally,  my Father-in-law, because my 

Husband and Mother-in-law miss him so 

and if I could bring him back to allow them 

to have another moment with him, what a 

wonderful gift that would be. 

What’s the best advice anyone has given 

you? 

About 10 years ago my husband and I were 

struggling with some very big life altering 

decisions that needed to be made. We 
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were talking with one of our friends who 

used to minister and do a weekly Bible 

study with us what he thought and he said 

“oh no, don’t ask me”. Roger then asked us 

a very simple question, did you pray about 

it? We kind of looked at each other blankly 

and said no. W e then went on to tell him 

that we had to give our decision by the 

next day.  Roger gave us some great advice 

that day. He said “Always pray first about 

any decision you have to make and wait for 

God to answer.” He went on to tell us that 

if we were being pressured into making an 

instant decision and we couldn’t wait on 

God,  then more than likely it wasn’t a 

good decision. He told us to ask God to 

block anything that wasn’t his plan for us. 

I have done that ever since and it has 

been my life saver many times. 

What advice would you give your daughter 

if she was convinced she wanted to follow 

in your footsteps and be a church Office 

Administrator just like Mom? 

I would tell her that if it is in her heart to 

do so then I would stand behind her 

completely. I would also tell her that it 

would be one of the most fulfilling and life 

changing jobs she could ever have. To 

remember that even if you’re just making a 

copy, you’re doing God’s work and always 

remember to treat everyone with love and 

kindness.  

A last question…any thoughts you’d like to 

share with us? 

I am very grateful for the opportunity to 

serve here at Little Chapel. I love being 

part of this church family.    

 

 

 

 

 

SUMMER CHOIR BEGINS 

Singers - now is your chance to try 
out your voice and participate in the 
fun and fellowship of choral singing.   

For the months of June and 
July YOU are invited to simply show 
up on any given Sunday morning at 
9:45 AM in the choir room to be a 
part of an informal  

SUMMER CHOIR 

We will give you a robe, music and 
will then rehearse an easy song, 
anthem, hymn or psalm to sing that 
morning at the 10:30 AM Worship 

Service.   

Come share the joy!  David 
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“You Have Mail (email) ! “ 
WEDNESDAY   JUNE 6    1 PM 

FELLOWSHIP HALL 
July 11:  How smart is a SMARTPHONE?  

 
Wilmington Sharks Baseball Night (June 23)  

at 7 pm is for the entire church family! For 

a wonderful night of fun and fellowship, 

please purchase tickets at the following 

link:  

https://groupmatics.events/event/Littlechapel 

If you experience difficulty please contact 

Susan Osteen at church. 

 

 

 

 
 

Little Chapel Fellowship Hall 

      June 20, 2018                        1 - 5 pm 

LT. John Scull with the Wrightsville Beach 

Fire Department will be offering the 

training. 

Wear casual, comfortable clothing! 

CAMERON ART MUSEUM   JUNE 7 

 

Dinner at 5:30 pm at the museum 

Free concert starts at 7 pm  

Please sign up so Susan may make dinner 

reservations. If you don’t wish to have 

dinner, please join us for the concert. 
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May was a busy month for the Little Chapel Habitat Team.  

First, our crew wiped down just about every surface 

inside the house prior to painting.  Then a good coat of 

ivory paint went on every wall in the house, followed by 

ANOTHER coat.  It was a long day, and we even had family 

members of LCOB members painting: Hugh Armstrong 

and Alan Tucker joined Jane Davis, Mike Leach, and 

Brenda Parker May 5. 

 

On May 12, our LCOB Food Network did what they do best 

– prepare and serve a tasty variety of lunch goodies to 

very grateful building volunteers.   

More than a dozen women prepared the meal for 35 

people, and our church kitchen was overflowing with 

eggs, salads, sandwiches, chips, desserts, and 

beverages.  

Wilda Moore, Sherri Alexander, Rebecca Beac ,hy  Susan 

Long & Mary Jo Kohunsky met at the house with all of the 

goodies, and set up the buffet right on the front porch of 

the house that Kwanisha will soon be buying.   

Among those build volunteers who enjoyed the spread 

were Donna White & Jimmy Bolick, who installed mirrors, 

locks, doorknobs, hinges, towel bars, and a variety of 

other hardware.    

 

This was followed by baseboard installation and 

caulking, and by 3 p.m., it was starting to look like home.  

Only appliances and fixtures needed installation, along 

with utility hookups.  Landscaping is slated for 

installation in late May or early June. 

 

 

Watch for news about the financial closing and the public 

dedication of the home, which should happen in mid to 

late June.  Remember that everyone in the congregation 

is invited to the dedication… as it is YOUR dedication that 

helped make this home possible! 
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_______________________________________________ 

Welcome, Jessica!  We know you will be an asset to our 

programs and we are blessed to have you working with 

Angela and our children. 

 

  L to R Jessica Wand, Angela McConnell, Allison Glazier 

 

 

 

 

_______________________________________________ 

Thank You, Allison, for your dedicated support 

assisting Angela with our children.  We will miss you but 

wish you all the best after graduation this year in all  

your future endeavors!   

 

Little Chapel welcomed Marley Hall, Beth and Ron Price, Sheila Sahlad, and Phyllis and Scott Warren into our 

church family during New Member Sunday, May 20 
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Reverend Patrick & Marcia Rabun 

Request the pleasure of your company 

As we celebrate our love all over again 

By renewing our vows in the presence 

Of God, family, and friends 

Friday, July 27, 2018 

2 – 3 PM 

Little Chapel on the Boardwalk 
Presbyterian Church 

Please RSVP Jennifer Brindisi 

brinddd@gmail.com or 206.225.4662 
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        Wilmington Sharks     
             Church Family    
             Baseball Night 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

To purchase tickets, go to the following link: 

 

https://groupmatics.events/event/Littlechapel 

 

 If you experience an issue let Susan Osteen know 

 

 

PLAY BALL !!!!!! 

1 Hot Dog or Hamburger 
1 Drink or Bottled Water 
1 Chips or Popcorn 
 
$17 per person includes ticket!!!! 
Children Under 3 are free 
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10TH ANNUAL 
WILMINGTON  

       PORT CITY MUSIC 
FESTIVAL  

CAMERON ART MUSEUM 
                         June 7, 2018 
 

               
 
Founded in 2009 by cellist and conductor Dr. Stephen Framil and Wilmington artist Christine Farley, 

the 10th Annual Port City Music Festival 2018 is a summer concert series committed to the highest 

quality of performance, and making the experience of great music accessible to all. 

 

For the 2018 season Music Director Stephen Framil welcomes back festival favorites: violinist Luigi 

Mazzocchi (Pennsylvania Ballet Concertmaster), mezzo-soprano Kyle Engler (Washington Opera), 

pianist Daniel Lau (Washington Adventist University), double bassist Jim Candido (New York 

Philharmonic Emeritus), and violinist Danijela Zezelj-Gualdi and violist Clark Spencer (UNCW Music 

Faculty). 

 

 

We will meet for dinner at 5:30 pm at Cameron Art Museum. You will 

be ordering off the menu and paying for your own meal. 

 

Concert starts at 7 pm and it is FREE 

Please sign up so Susan may make dinner reservations.  

If you don’t wish to have dinner, please join us for the concert. 
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01 Sherri Alexander 

01 Patrick Atkins 

04 David (Buzz) Smith 

04 Emily Wilkinson 

07 Wilda Moore 

08 Janet O’Neill 

09 Will Santaniello 

09 Chris Woodson 

10 Gail Miller 

10 Deanne Theriot 

11 Christopher Blizzard 

12 Shannon O’Neil 

13 Bill Miller 

14 Lindsay Jordan 

16 Alan Bullard 

16 Jim Herren 

17 Wendy Criner 
 

 

 

 

17 James Withers 

18 Cheryl Hammond 

18 Shelton Roberson 

19  Tammy Bulger 

20 Nicholas Gotthardt 

20 Angela Peterson 

21 Robert Bullard 

22 Pete Booth 

22 Fred Johnson, III 

22 Mark Peterson 

24 David Allen 

24 Wilson Anderson 

24  Norvel Miller, IV 

27 Ada Legg 

30 Terry Paterson, III 

30 Steve Willetts 
 

Over the past several months, we have regrettably missed wishing a Happy Birthday to a number of 

people.  These omissions were unintentional and due to a complicated system of how we maintain church 

records.  Nonetheless, a birthday is a special day in everyone’s life and should be recognized and 

celebrated.  If your birthday was not listed in the past, please contact Delores and we will do our best to 

help you celebrate next year by acknowledging your special date in our newsletter.   
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  Presbyterian Church (U.S.A.)  

   2 West Fayetteville Street 

  Wrightsville Beach, NC 28480  

  Sunday Worshi :p
           

 
8 am on the beach,  Access 4  

           10:30 am - traditional service, Sanctuary 

 

                                      SESSION                                                                  DEACONS                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                   
      Clerk of Session:  Jean Schild 

Christian Education Scottie Anderson  910-612-7787  Congregational Care Sherry Lovette  910-239-9287 
    Gail Miller  910-232-4626     Stephany Del Re'  252-675-2323 
        
Finance Jim Smith  910-599-7004  Communications Gary Kohunsky  910-352-7579 
 Al Wordsworth  910-256-6970     
     Fellowship Brenda Parker  910-395-1030 
Missions Susan Long  910-256-6105   Barbara Tyndall  910-392-7883 
 Freddye Ledford  910-256-5490     
     Membership Maggie North  910-392-4824 
Personnel & Planning Estelle Baker  910-520-3402   Marti Rowlands  910-262-6611 
 Jane Hughes  910-264-2008     
     Stewardship Marie Godsell  910-679-4200 
Property Jim Bolick  910-617-3380   Pat Hatcher  910-256-5540 
 Jim Alexander  910-231-7941     
        
Worship Janice Allen  910-256-2340     
 Chris McKirachan  732-241-8963     
        

 

            STAFF 

Pastor Rev. Pat Rabun pat@littlechapel.org 
Bookkeeper Joan Denney jdenney@littlechapel.org 
Director of Youth Emily Donovan emily@littlechapel.org 
Office Administrator Delores Dyer delores@littlechapel.org 
Director of Music Ministries David Heinzman david@littlechapel.org 
Custodian Dan Holt danielbholt@aol.com 
Director of Children’s Ministries Angela McConnell angela@littlechapel.org 
Director of Adult Ministries Susan Osteen susan@littlechapel.org 
   

 

910 – 256 – 2819 

info@littlechapel.org 

www.littlechapel.org 

                                   
                                          Flag  14 June - Day 

                                       Father's  17 June - Day 
                                   First Day of Summer – June 21

 
 

                               Vacation Bible School – June 25 - 28 
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